
POW/MIA Empty Chair 
This ceremony is a suggested outline that can be followed when an 

American Legion organization wants to call attention to Americans still 
unaccounted for from World War II, the Korean War, the Vietnam War, 

and other conflicts. 
 
 
 
President (to be read): 
Resolution 288, adopted at the 67th National Convention, encourages all 
American Legion organizations to implement the Empty Chair 
Ceremony at all meetings as a continual physical symbol of the 
POW/MIAs and the cause for which we stand, namely their return or full 
accounting.  
 
A POW/MIA Empty Chair is placed at all official meetings of The 
American Legion, as a physical symbol of the thousands of American 
POW/MIAs still unaccounted for from all wars and conflicts involving 
the United States of America. This is a reminder for all of us to spare no 
effort to secure the release of any American prisoners from captivity, the 
repatriation of the remains of those who died bravely in defense of 
liberty, and a full accounting of those missing. Let us rededicate 
ourselves for this vital endeavor!  
 
 
 
 

After the meeting is concluded, the POW/MIA flag should be refolded 
and stored for future use. 

 


